Elmvale Sunshine Club

May 16—So far the month of May has been very unpredictable weather-wise, but nature takes its natural course and the trees and shrubs are in bud. The trilliums are in great abundance too. The gold finches have also returned and we saw a bluebird for the first time in many years. They are a beautiful sight to see.

We had about 85 attend today. Through the efforts of Erne Deviney we had a nice surprise before the meeting. Lisa Ritchie, whom I am sure a lot of you know, gave her talk on music. I can understand how she has so many honors and wish her luck in the future. We thank her.

Welcome back, to Alex Finlay! I took the money to the recreation dept. at Midhurst for the bridge games coming up. Six are going to Balm beach and four to Parkview, Barrie.

Winners are Euchre-Ladies Louise Wanless 60, Gents Guye Culver 64. Cribtable 1 with two players, Stan White won and table 2-Laura Rowat and Willy Cameron. Bridge was played progressively with seven players. Marietta Player and Gerry MacLean had high score.

Pat Kirton our treasurer gave a report. The club got \$360.25 from the Maple syrup festival committee. This was from the tickets we sold. Quote-The world is changing so fast these days, you couldn't stay wrong all the time even if you tried.

home.

hostess.

Mills.

Cameron.

Wilhemene Cameron

The meeting was

closed with "O Canada"

and following the W.I.

grace, a delicious lunch

was provided by the

Mrs. Doris Ward, a

member of the Eden-

vale W.I. has kindly

invited the branch to her

home for the June

meeting and a visit to

the Doll House in Anten

Cameron of Brampton

were weekend guests of

Mr. and Mrs. Larry

Mr. and Mrs. Edward

Cutten of Iroquois Falls

were recent visitors

with Mr. and Mrs.

Archie Wanless.

Mr. and Mrs. Burton

New Flos

by Louise Wanless

Mrs. Mary King of Barrie welcomed members and guest of the New Flos W.I to her home for the May meeting. The topic was on, "Family" and the roll call was answered by, "A favourite food from my childhood." Mrs. Helen Rawn commented on the motto: People are like tea bags. They never know their strength until they are in hot water.

A letter from the Simcoe County Museum informed us that their Spring Festival and band concert will be held on Sunday, May 29. Thank you letters were received from Miss Cindy Myslick and Mrs. Irene Allen. The branch agreed to cater to a wedding in 1984.

Mrs. Eva DeGorter, our Resolution convener gave an excellent report of the F.W.I.O. Officers Conference she had attended at the University of Waterloo May 3,4 and 5. Mrs. Elva Smith read an informative article entitled; "Why our Kids can't Read or Write". Mrs. King's Candy contest was won by Mrs. Eileen Kenney and Mrs. Mary Loftus who was also the winner of the draw.

The pennies for friendship were: one cent for each salt and pepper shaker in your

Today as many as 40 per cent of children with acute leukemia are alive and well 10 years after diagnosis. Great strides have been made, but the battle that remains to be fought will challenge the most resistant forms of this disease. Only research can arm the fight, and research dollars are donated dollars. Give generously to the Canadian Cancer Society when the canvasser calls at your door.

Canada's "Heart Fund" fights heart attack and stroke-please help.

Vasey

Eleanor Edwards Carol Graham

Mr. and Mrs. Gary Edwards, Chris and Darren attended the Lalonde family reunion at the Penetang Curling Club on Saturday. Visitors during the weekend with Mr. and Mrs. Edwards were Mr. and Mrs. Julien Renaud

Wyevale

by Jeanne Webb

busy spot this spring.

Central School, they had

a very successful

Science Fair April 6th.

Congratulations to all

those who won firsts and

seconds in the three

categories. We also

commend those who

competed at the Area

Wyevale has been a

Beginning at Wyevale

and Tyanne of Barrie, Mrs. John Sickich and family of Stoney Creek, Mr. and Mrs. Doug Urguhart and family of Hamilton.

The Vasey United Church celebrated their 74th anniversary on Sunday with two services, filled to capacity.

The guest speaker Rev. Robert Rumball gave two very inspiring In the messages. morning "I'd rather see a sermon" and in the "Reaching evening Out".

Special music in the a.m. was by the Vasey Choir and in the evening the Hastings sisters

from Oro entertained with vocal and instrumental numbers. Everyone enjoyed a time of fellowship following both services.

Big family reunion

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Schoneveld and boys of Barrie visited on Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. Fred Edwards.

Visitors during the

extended to the Peter Webb Family. Cheryl's father, Mr. Morley Lyons, passed away very recently.

Now a lighter note, not all is sadness. Congratulations and Best Wishes to Kelvin Marcellus and Debbie Marchesky, who were married in Toronto on May 7th. Many of the Wyevale relatives and friends enjoyed almost a weekend of festivities there. Mrs. Jean Green, from Portage LaPrairie, Manitoba, was down for the Marcellus-Marchesky Wedding.

A Community Shower was held in the Orange Centre on April 25, in honour of Kelvin Marcellus and Debbie Marchesky. They received many useful and lovely gifts.

The Community surprised Marilyn and Glen Bumstead with a party for their 25th Wedding Anniversary, May 10th. About 50 people gathered at the Bumsteads and presented them with a beautiful painting of the Wye River and the Mill, done by Winnifred Reynolds, a local artist. They also gave them a silver casserole and silver holders for tooth brushes and a glass for Sympathy is also the bathroom. They

received many other items in silver, including a tea service. A lovely evening was had by all.

Later in the week they were again surprised by another Anniversary Party. About a hundred friends and relatives gathered to congratulate them.

On May 12, the Free Methodist Church Caston and Hubert Schwartz with a grocery and money shower. The money is to be used towards furniture.

On May 17, the Community again gathered at the Orange Centre. This time it was to extend best wishes to Sheila Reynolds and Greg Webb, who plan to be married on May 28th. They also received many useful and lovely gifts.

Today we wish to congratulate Mr. Harry Hunt, who has been chosen to serve on Tiny Township Council, to replace the late Ralph Mertz.

Mr. and Mrs. Bud Caston enjoyed last weekend at Wesley Acres, near Belleville.

holiday weekend with Mr. Charles Brown were Mr. and Mrs. Eldon Nixon, and Scott, Mr. and Mrs. Bradley Nixon and Michael all of Toronto.

Sunday visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Ted Vasey were Misses Clara and Hazel Eagle of Toronto and Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Parliament of Beaverton.

Mrs. Bill Howe of Hamilton was a guest of her uncle and aunt, Mr. Mrs. Frank and Rumney for a few days last week.

Mr. and Mrs. Calder Hunter and family of Crossland visited with Mr. and Mrs. Ken Robinson on Sunday.

Mrs. Bertha Waples of Elmvale visited with Mr. and Mrs. Ken Rumney during the holiday weekend.

Rev. Walton Tong of people surprised Jenny the Division of Finance for the United Church of Canada visited the congregations of the Victoria Harbour Pastoral Charge last Tuesday evening in the Vasey United Church to bring more information on the workings of the Mission and Service and to explain where and how this operates.

Mr. and Mrs. Doug Smitham attended the 40th wedding an niversary in honour of Mr. and Mrs. Jim Belanger in Midland on Saturday.

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Edwards had their family home for the holiday weekend. Emmaline Edwards of Toronto was a weekend guest of Eleanor Edwards.

-A busy spot

Level in Midland, carrying away top Benson enjoyed a trip to awards and bringing home the trophy. On April 21st, was the Wyevale Spring Concert put on by the school,

drawing a full house. All proceeds from the ticket sales are being used to help support the Grade Fours Camp Kitchie weekend. Winners and prizes are as follows: 1st prize-Afghan-Mrs. Wendy Rochon, 2nd prize-child's lamp-Mrs. Linda Redforth, 3rd prize-a stuffed animal to Mr. Ron Brewster.

Pupils and staff wish to thank all those who purchased tickets. We say thank you to teachers and pupils for a wonderful concert.

We are pleased to see all the Floridites home. Some of the residents who spent part of the winter there are: Mr. and Mrs. Ike Brock, Mrs. Becky Dunsford,

Mr. and Mrs. Elwood Blow, Mr. and Mrs. Morley Blow, Mrs. Madge Holt and Mr. and Mrs. Sid Price and family, Mrs. Elmira Freeman, Mr. and Mrs. Doug Bumstead and Mr. Archie Bumstead, plus many others. Madge Holt and Vera Phillips also tried Mexico out, as did Lawrence and Jill Reynolds. Mrs. Phillis Australia. Mrs. Bessie Webb and Mrs. L. Barber spent some time in Hawaii. Unfortunately Mrs. Barber was sick there.

Wyevale Community has also had some sad notes. Deepest sympathy is extended to the family of the late Ralph Mertz. Ralph passed way very suddenly on April 25. He will be greatly missed.

Another shadow has been hanging over the area. Last fall Glen Goldsmith and close friend, were both drowned in a hunting accident. The friend, Fritz Tews' body was found at the time. Glen's was found just this week, on May 17, our deepest sympathy and prayers are with the family.

HESTARDUST BINGO PARLOUR

Opens Friday & Saturday, May 27 & 28

(OPEN EVERY NIGHT EXCEPT SUNDAY)

SUPER JACKPOT NIGHTLY Designated numbers or less

CONSOLATION **MUST GO!**

Up to \$3,500 in cash prizes available nightly Minimum \$2,100 total prize money guaranteed

Doors open 5 p.m., warmups 7 , regular games 7:45 p.m. ALL PROCEEDS TO CHARITY

824 King St., Midland 526-5727



or juice. Price per child.....

Breakfast will be, scrambled eggs, hash browns

and a toasted English muffin and a choice of milk

balloons, treats' and sundaes.)

Seating is limited and reservations must be made in advance.

For more information call 526-4631

Wednesday, May 25, 1983, Page 27